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The provider
Zest for Learning delivers LSC funded training for 80 learners in warehousing and business administration. 
Safeguarding                                                                                           

 SAR Grade 2
Safeguarding is a priority at Zest for Learning.  Currently not all the requirements of the new Common Inspection Framework for safeguarding are being met fully however it is considered that our standards are high and as result we have awarded ourselves a Grade 2 for safeguarding. Learners are safe; with detailed systems and procedures in place should there be any concerns. Zest is currently in the process of appointing a dedicated member of staff who will take responsibility for safeguarding. All new staff are CRB checked prior to taking up post.  
    So far during the Peer review you have found out that:

· Learners reported feeling safe when staff asked questions at the review about learner safety. Learners did not report having any concerns.
· Health and safety aspects generally good within the warehouse training but there are some concerns about delays in receiving and using personal protective equipment (PPE).
· One learner talked openly about Zest for Learning helping her to move jobs because of a supervisor who was very challenging and made the learner feel uncomfortable.
· Safeguarding is introduced as part of the learners’ induction for all new learners.
· Safeguarding policy and procedures have been circulated to all staff and employers.
· Most staff are CRB checked and Zest are currently working with employers to put forward their supervisors or  line managers who are responsible for learners through the system, to date 7 of the employers staff have gone through the process.
· Zest for Learning has risk assessed where its most vulnerable learners are and informed staff.
· Most staff have now attended two awareness raising sessions for safeguarding staff and sessions for learners are now being planned.
Support for Excellence programme











